
11 U.S.C. § 544
Property of Estate
Jurisdiction
Res Judicata

Heritage Enterprises v. Silcor Inc., Adv. Nos. 688-5132, 5229
In re Heritage Enterprises, Bankr. Case. No. 688-60400-H11
District Court Civil NO. 91-6033 

4/16/91 Judge Jones affirming PSH unpublishe
d 

The district court affirmed the bankruptcy court�s ruling in
two consolidated adversary proceedings that certain real property
was not estate property subject to the DIP�s § 544 avoidance
powers, and that opposing party was not barred by claim or issue
preclusion from asserting its ownership interest in the
bankruptcy court. Facts: Before the DIP filed Chapter 11, it and
the opposing party were sole partners in a partnership formed to
develop the subject property. Upon formation, the non-debtor
partner conveyed record title of the property to the partnership
in return for a $6 million promissory note. When development
because unfeasible, the partners attempted to terminate the
partnership by signing a Dissolution Agreement providing for the
deeding back of the property to the non-debtor partner )the non-
debtor partner also gave the DIP a $100,000 promissory note,
secured by a deed of trust on the property, to cover partnership
expenses; the note was later assigned to a third party).
Reconveyance of title was never accomplished and the original
deed in lieu of foreclosure was lost. The DIP then filed suit in 
state court for money damages against the non-debtor partner, who
counterclaimed for specific performance of reconveyance. While 
this proceeding was pending, the DIP filed bankruptcy. Shortly
thereafter the state court granted judgment in favor of the DIP
and dismissed the non-debtor partner�s counterclaim for
reconveyance with prejudice (that judgment is on appeal to the
Oregon Court of Appeals). The parties then commenced these
adversary proceedings. The DIP argued that partnership held and
the DIP therefore owned the property as surviving partner and
could avoid all other unperfected interests therein, specifically
those of the non-debtor partner and the assignee of the $100,000
note. Held: Under Oregon law the partnership never terminated
because reconveyance of property, a condition of termination, has
not taken place. The property thus belonged to the partnership,
not the DIP, and must be reconveyed pursuant to the Dissolution
Agreement. The non-debtor partner�s claim for reconveyance in
bankruptcy court was not barred by res judicata. The state court 
lacked jurisdiction to hear and dismiss the counterclaim with
prejudice because the non-debtor partner had not obtained relief
from stay in order to pursue the counterclaim in state court. 














































